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SUMMARY 
 

Synopsis of HGEIC Amendment 
 
The House Government, Elections & Indian Affairs Committee Amendment to HB 139 clarifies 
the source of the population estimate must be from the most recent federal decennial census and 
increases the maximum size of municipalities that may use this expanded use of Local Economic 
Development Act funding from 25 thousand to 35 thousand in population.  
 

Synopsis of Original Bill 
 
House Bill 139 changes the Local Economic Development Act (LEDA) to expand the definition 
of retail businesses that may receive funding through LEDA from municipalities with a 
population of 10 thousand or less to also include municipalities with a population between 10 
thousand and 25 thousand if the economic development project is not funded or financed with 
state revenues. 
 
FISCAL IMPLICATIONS  
 
There is no fiscal impact because the bill excludes state funding from the newly allowable 
projects. 
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SIGNIFICANT ISSUES 
 
The bill allows mid-size communities to use local funding through LEDA for retail projects.  
Retail expansion is often a key part of economic development for small and midsize 
communities and can expand the economic base for the community by providing more options 
for spending money locally, thereby decreasing leakage of residents’ incomes to the rest of the 
state or country. 
 
However, retail projects often do not qualify as economic base businesses for the state as a 
whole, because they typically do not draw in additional revenues from outside the state.  Because 
of this, opponents of allowing LEDA funds for retail projects report the projects would use funds 
that could otherwise be used for projects that expand the economic base of the state. 
 
By removing the ability to use state funds for these projects, this bill creates a compromise that 
makes it entirely a local decision of whether to fund projects with local LEDA funding that may 
expand the economic base of the municipality. 
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